Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Diversity of employees 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I would like to know: 
The gender 
Age band (21 and Under, 22 to 34, 35 to 44, 45 to 54, 55 to 64, 65 and Over) 
Ethnicity 
of employees by: 
Department 
Job title 
salary grade.

Answer:


For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain i.e. the Council’s website.

The Council’s most recent Equality monitoring report is available at the following link:
http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk:8071/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=654&MId=8048&Ver=4
We are not identifying by job title and grade as disclosure of this information may enable identification of individuals.  We consider that the exemption Section 40(2) of the Act applies to it as the information constitutes personal data as defined under Section 1 of the Data Protection Act 1998. 
Where such information is requested for disclosure to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the FOI Act must be considered) a consideration must be made as to whether this would breach Data Protection Principles. 

Here, the Council judges that disclosure to the wider world would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair and lawful processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

